VP Manitoba/Saskatchewan National Executive Report
October 2017
National Executive Meeting – 15-18 Aug 
2017 UNDE Triennial Convention – 20-25 Aug
Young Workers Meetings at Convention – 20-25 Aug (see report)

Action Plan and Mandate was discussed and compacted to make it easier to understand.

The Action Plan uses four key words for ease of understanding.

Identify - Survey and results - learn about regions

Recruitment - creating links and relationships 

Educate - based on needs and issues, young workers and the workplace 

Engage - Meet with locals/VP’s - sharing of information

Rally for PSAC/UCTE 50600 members – 27 Sept 

A rally was held at Winnipeg City hall for members employed by the Winnipeg Airport Authority.
Presented cheque to local at Rally on behalf of UNDE for $11, 817.50

Interesting note CEO Barry Rempel of the WAA is also an Honorary Colonel from 17 Wing Wpg.

Presenting another cheque to the local on behalf of UNDE for $3,800.00 at Nov Meeting.

Young Workers Conference call – 23 Oct 

MB/Sask Regional AGM meetings – 23-26 Oct

23 Oct – Dundurn

24 Oct – Moose Jaw

25 Oct – Aramark/Sodexo

25 Oct – ATCO

26 Oct – Winnipeg

Regional Visit to Shilo membership – 27 Oct
National Executive Meeting – 30 Oct-1 Nov

UNDE Bargaining Conference – 3-4 Nov
Winnipeg Local 50705, Shilo Local 50704 and Dundurn Local 40801 participating
PSAC National Leadership Training – 30 Nov-3 Dec
Labour College of Canada Certificate Program Online Session – 8-21 Jan 2018

Labour College of Canada Certificate Program In-Class Session – 4-9 Feb 2018

Local Presidents Conference – February 2018

PSAC Bargaining Conference – March 2018

PSAC Triennial Convention - April 29 to May 4 2018 

3rd Canadian Division LMCC – next meeting Dec 2017 (see report)
RPOU(W) LMCC – next meeting Dec 2017 (see report)
1 Canadian Air Division (1CAD) Union Management Consultation Committee
(UMCC) – next meeting Dec 2017

Highlights from the Locals
Winnipeg- 50705 (Nicole Papineau)
-Members continue to support PSAC Winnipeg Area Council Phoenix Demonstrations held every TB Pay Day.  These demonstrations currently move to different component Local locations to allow for a variety of members to participate during their lunch hour.  This creates a greater awareness with people still asking what we are demonstrating about.  Locals are encouraged to demonstrate in front of an MP’s office.
-Newsletter published four times a year to inform local membership of issues and

events within the local.

-Local has a Facebook page where they post local issues and highlights titled:

 UNDE Local 50705
-17 Wing Winnipeg Sweat Lodge opening
-provided support and encouragement on the picket line with PSAC members employed by Winnipeg Airport Authority (WAA) who were on strike on behalf of UNDE.  
-Take your Kid to Work Day for any Grade Nine student 1 Nov 

-Local’s Children’s Christmas Party with Clowns, Balloons, Face painting, and special quest Santa to be held 2 Dec. approximately 40 children will be in attendance.

Shilo – 50704 (Mike Weisgerber)

-participated in Labour Day 4 Sept in conjunction with PSAC and Westman Labour Council
Dundurn – 40801 (Evelyn Jackson)
-dealing with firefighter issues regarding paramedic licensing fees

-working through many issues and concerns regarding the changeover to RPOU in regards to staffing and management direction.
MooseJaw – 40802 (Shaunna Plourde)

-participated in 15 Wing wide Fitness Walk recognising EAP 
ATCO Structures & Logistics – 40800 (Jean-Claude Gelinas)
-Bargaining proposals and negotiating teams getting ready for bargaining with the employer.

Aramark/Sodexo – 40807 (Kevin Roh)
-Bev Desnomie attended the SFL Health & Safety conference September 6th to 8th
Regional Education -

Mod 1 & 4 and Mod 9 are being planned for the region for the next mandate
Human Rights Advisor MB/Sask – Sister Shaunna Plourde

(see Human Rights Advisor Report)

Young Workers representative MB/Sask – Sister Megan Duthie
-attended the UNDE convention as a YW Observer
(see Young Workers Report)

FR Steering Committee MB/Sask – Brother Mike Mymko
-attended the FR steering committee meeting 11-12 Oct
(see FR Steering Committee Report)

Ammo Committee Rep - Glen King
Two points of concern:
-CAT 1 apprenticeship program - apprentices are hired as term employees that require 2 years to train but count towards FTE cap. This results in being understaffed (more than we are now). The term employees cannot work for the first year (because of training) and only under direct supervision the second year (also training) so this makes us shorthanded and also depletes the regular staff in training and supervising the new people. 

-Same Org Charts - the initiative to try to make all the depots (supply and ammo) have the same organization charts. On the surface this would seem like a reasonable thing to do as we are basically all in the supply business. This is in fact not the case as each depot has distinct operations and vastly different roles and staff numbers. From my perspective all it does is add another layer of supervision and reduces the actual labour force. Also Dundurn is the only depot that does not also serve as a second line depot (we do no second line functions).

(see National Ammo Committee Report)
BYLAW Committee (see report)
-for this mandate I have chosen to expand my knowledge and sit on the ByLaws committee.  I believe that we build our strengths by widening our knowledge on various subjects.
“There are only two days in the year that nothing can be done.  One is called yesterday and the other is called tomorrow so today is the right day to love, believe, do and mostly live.”

Dali Lama

In Solidarity

Respectfully Submitted

Mona Simcoe

VP MB/Sask
